
 
 
 
26th May 2020 
 
 
Dear Year 10 Parents & Carers 
 
Partial Reopening for Year 10 Students 
 
You may be aware that on the 24th May the Prime Minister announced that secondary 
schools should plan on the basis that from the week commencing 15th June, they can invite 
Year 10 pupils back into school for some face-to-face support with their teachers, subject to 
the Government’s 5 tests being met. The guidance is in line with our current planning, 
however this means our timeline for reopening will be pushed back by 1 week.  
 
This means that: 

• Home learning will continue to be set for Year 10  
• No Year 10 students will return before week commencing 15th June  
• Week commencing 8th June an information pack including expectations, home 

school agreement and timetable will be sent to every Year 10 student  
• We plan to offer face-to-face contact with staff for Year 10 on site week 

commencing 15th June  
• Year 10 students will be in a set class of less than 15 and invited in for 1 day per 

week in that 'bubble'. This day is not negotiable 
• All parents and students planning to take up their place from 15th June must have 

returned a signed home school agreement 

If you haven't yet done so can you please complete this survey as a matter of urgency to aid 
with our planning processes. 
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSee5IyIC3tpDTrIr_w7H5IARU2Sc4gwJV39zj1PJb
voLvUgnw/viewform?usp=sf_link 
 
We will of course be in touch with more detail after half term. We wish you a restful and 
safe half term and look forward to being able to begin welcoming Year 10 students back into 
school from 15th June. I must emphasise that if at any point there are local or national 
changes that mean we no longer feel it is safe to engage in wider opening of school we will 
communicate this with you immediately as we will continue with a cautious and thorough 
approach. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Laura Jenkins 
Headteacher 


